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Applicant Fazilat Foundation UK 

  

Location 173 Loughborough Road, West Bridgford, Nottinghamshire, NG2 7JS 

 

Proposal Change of Use from Dental Surgery (Use Class D1) to A Place of 
Worship (Use Class D1)  

  

Ward Lutterell 

 
LATE REPRESENTATIONS FOR COMMITTEE 
 
1. NATURE OF REPRESENTATION:   Update 
   

RECEIVED FROM:    Case Officer 
 

SUMMARY OF MAIN POINTS:  
  
1.1 The purpose of this update is to inform Councillors that the Council has 

received notification from the Applicant that they have lodged an appeal 
with the Secretary of State (The Planning Inspectorate) due to non-
determination of this planning application. Furthermore, the Council has 
received notification from the Inspectorate confirming receipt of the appeal, 
but the Council are yet to receive confirmation that the appeal is valid.  As 
an appeal has been made, jurisdiction to determine the application passes 
to the Secretary of State and the Council are no longer able to make a 
formal decision on the application 

 
1.2 The application was not determined within the 8 week time period, the 

statutory period expired on 22 October 2020, however the next available 
committee date was not until 12th November 2020 and no extension of 
time was agreed to prior to the submission of the appeal by the applicant. 

 
1.3 In cases of Non-determination Appeals, it is important to gauge the views 

of the Planning Committee in order that councillors are satisfied with the 
Officers Report and recommendation. In the event that the Committee 
accept the recommendation, the Report would form part of the Council’s 
submission in respect of the Appeal. 

 
1.4 On the basis of the merits of the case, it is considered that should a formal 

recommendation have been made to Planning Committee, it would have 
been that the application should be approved, subject to the conditions 
stated in the Officer’s report. 

 
 



PLANNING OFFICERS COMMENTS: 
  

In light of the above, the recommendation is amended as follows: 
 
It is RECOMMENDED that the Planning Inspectorate be informed that the 
Borough Council would have approved the Application subject to the following 
conditions 

 


